
 

CITY OF FALLON 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION  
 

DATE SUBMITTED: August 5, 2024 

AGENDA DATE: August 9, 2024 

TO: The Honorable City Council 

FROM: Mayor Ken Tedford 

AGENDA ITEM 

TITLE: 

Appointment and possible confirmation of Michael O’Neill as City 

Clerk/Treasurer. (For possible action) 

TYPE OF ACTION REQUESTED: 

☐ Resolution ☐ Ordinance 

☒ Formal Action/Motion ☐ Other – Discussion Only 

 

RECOMMENDED COUNCIL ACTION: Motion to confirm the Mayor’s appointment of Michael 

O’Neill as City Clerk/Treasurer. 

 

DISCUSSION: Michael O’Neill has been working at the City of Fallon since August 2021, when he was 

appointed by the City Council to the position of Deputy City Clerk/Treasurer. Since his appointment he 

has been assisting the City Clerk/Treasurer with many of the duties and responsibilities of the office, and 

most recently ensuring everything is taken care of during that position’s vacancy. 

 

Mike move to Fallon from Reno while in grade school and graduated from Churchill County High 

School, he attended the University of Nevada, Reno earning a Bachelor of Science in Business 

Administration with a Major in Accounting.  While at the University of Nevada he served a term as 

president of the University’s chapter of Beta Alpha Psi, an international honorary organization for 

financial information professionals. 

 

Michael has worked in finance and accounting for over twenty five years beginning his career as a staff 

account in public accounting with Grant Thornton LLP, a leading organization in independent audit, tax, 

and advisory services.  He spent time as Development Regional Assistant Controller with Intrawest 



Resorts Inc., a multinational developer and operator of ski resorts.  He continued his career with 

Intrawest as a Regional Development Controller helping navigate the Great Recession in the early 

2000’s.  While with Intrawest Michael helped establish Oasis Academy Charter School where he served 

on the Board of Directors, eventually leaving Intrawest to serve as the school’s comptroller.  After 

working to support the success of Oasis Academy for four years Michael took a position with Banner 

Churchill Community Hospital as a Business Analyst.  He worked with Banner Churchill Community 

Hospital for seven years, the last three serving as the facility’s Finance Director.  He has been with the 

City of Fallon since August 2021 as the Deputy City Clerk/Treasurer. 

 

It is with great pleasure that I appoint Michael O’Neill as City Clerk/Treasurer and bring him before the 

Council for your consideration and confirmation. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:     

 

FUNDING SOURCE: N/A.        

 

PREPARED BY: Elsie Lee, Deputy City Clerk 

 


